


DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

Center for Medicaid & CHIP Services 

233 North Michigan Ave., Suite 600 

Chicago, Illinois 60601 

Financial Management Group 

Carmen Heredia, Director

Arizona Health Care Cost Containment System 

801 East Jefferson Street 

Phoenix, AZ 85034 

RE:  TN AZ-23-0010 

Dear Director Heredia:

We have reviewed the proposed Arizona (AZ) State Plan Amendment (SPA) to Attachment 

4.19-B AZ-22-0010, which was submitted to the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
(CMS) on June 28, 2023.  This plan amendment updates the fee schedule payment  
Intensive Outpatient, Alcohol and/or Drugs services.

Based upon the information provided by the State, we have approved the amendment with an 

effective date of May 1, 2023.  We are enclosing the approved CMS-179 and a copy of 
the new state plan pages. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Blake Holt at 

303-844-6218 or blake.holt@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

Todd McMillion 

Director 

Division of Reimbursement Review 

Enclosures 

September 25, 2023

      

      





Attachment 4.19-B 
Page 5c 

State: ARIZONA 
METHODS AND STANDARDS FOR ESTABLISHING PAYMENT RATES 

OTHER TYPES OF CARE 

TN No.   23-0010 
Supersedes TN No.   22-0023             Approved: ___________________         Effective Date:  May 1, 2023 

Rate Update: 

Except as otherwise noted in the plan, state-developed fee schedule rates are the same for both 

governmental and private providers for other types of care. The agency’s fee schedule rates are 

effective for services provided on or after May 1, 2023. All rates are published at: 

https://www.azahcccs.gov/PlansProviders/RatesAndBilling/FFS/   

September 25, 2023




